2 March 1964

MEMORANDUM FOR THE DIRECTOR

	•	
25X1	1. Yesterday I told you that Dr. McMillan had offered to Pat Coyne the services of his Executive Assistant, to be with and assist and make arrangements for the Baker Panel of the President's Board looking into NRO. To our knowledge, this is the first time such an offer has been made or required and we understand it was accepted by Mr. Coyne.	25X1
25X1	2. In order to smoke out anything that might be smol-dering in the woodpile, I suggest you offer to Dr. Baker the services of a qualified assistant to help his panel if he then mentions you will have a leg up as to either discussing the advisability of this or getting your own man in also.	
	Marshall S. Carter	
	Lieutenant General, USA	
	Deputy Director	

MSC:blp
No distribution made

25X